GODLEY PARK DISTRICT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES JULY 10, 2018

The Committee Meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm by President Alton. Those present for roll call were Commissioners K. DeMarse, J. Krug, R. Stanford, D. Schott and E. Alton. Also present were Attorney Freeman, Director Sorensen, Lee Ann Zaremba, Jill Hook, Pete Dvorak, Nick Taylor, Mike Leonard, Aaron DeMarse, Christine Anne and Ryan Togliatti.

PUBLIC COMMENT

None

Childcare / PFA

Summer camp is in full swing. Kids have enjoyed the field trips and outings.

Daycare: The infant room is currently at full capacity. Openings are available in the 2 year old classroom.

Preschool: Openings available in both the 3 year old & 4 year old classrooms.

Preschool for All: ISBE conducted both a financial and operational audit on the District's PFA program. Funds for the program have been approved for the upcoming school year. The program was also awarded additional money to be used for the purchase of new technology equipment.

Special Events and Programs

The annual fishing derby was well attended. Due to inclement weather the derby was held one week later on Father's Day. Everyone had a great time.

Summer programs: cheer camp, kid's cooking class and a Mudventures Fun Run. The Godley Public Water District will sponsor a wacky water day in July.

Fall programs: family bingo and a Halloween children's craft class.

Fall Special Events: Touch-A-Truck, Haunted Barn, a Fall Craft Show, and Santa's Snowy Shindig. The annual Tree Lighting Celebration will be held on December 8th.

Adult Programs and Trips

Monthly adult programs: Senior's Alive luncheon and a resident luncheon.

Monthly trips: Lunch Out & About and Four Winds Casino.

Fall trips: 55 & Over Shopping Day at Fox Valley Mall and the Branson Holiday Show

Extravaganza.

Marketing

The fall brochure will be mailed out the end of July. Resident newsletters continue to go out

monthly. Beginning in September, school flyers will also go out monthly.

Ads for the Sweeties Dance, Egg Hunt and Fish Fry were placed in the Braidwood, Coal City and

Wilmington newspapers. Programs and events are also promoted on the District's Face book

page, on the slide show at the front desk, the Gardner Cable TV and the Village Marquee.

Maintenance

Nick stated the grounds are looking great. Maintenance continues to maintain the open areas

of the park. New grass has been growing great in the area where the drainage was put in.

Animals are all doing great. Maintenance has been replacing the old wooden fences that have

rotted out at the posts.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 3:58 pm by President Alton.

Respectfully submitted by: Lee Ann Zaremba